33 Shipwright Cir
Port Royal, SC 29935
October 17, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you for your leadership during hurricane Matthew. Last night many
in our neighborhood met to discuss their hurricane experiences. Included
were some “hard & fast” conservative Republicans as well as some equally
assertive Democrats.

As we went around the circle discussing our reactions to Matthew's visit to
the Lowcountry, we ALL agreed, your leadership was (and is) to be
admired and respected. Your announcements were timely and accurate.
Thank you again and again . | am grateful.
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